
February 13, 2009 
 

Welcome 
 

Boston University and the Committee of the Conference on East Asia welcome you to the second annual Boston 
University Conference on East Asia (BUCEA)! 
 
The Conference on East Asia focuses on Political, Historical, Cultural, Economic, Social, and Anthropological topics in 
Modern East Asia with the purpose of providing an informal forum within which students can present academic 
works to noted scholars in the field. Graduate students, undergraduate students, and researchers focusing in both 
Political Science and International Relations took the lead in establishing the conference, inviting those participants 
whose submissions best represent diverse disciplines within the conference theme, “Evolving East Asia.”    
   
The conference organizers would like to thank those individuals, departments, and organizations without whose aid 
and support, this event could not take place.  
 
Funding for this year’s conference was received from: The Boston University Graduate School of Arts and Sciences 
(GRS), The Boston University Graduate Student Organization (GSO), the Department of Anthropology, the 
Department of International Relations, the Department of Political Science, the Allocations Board of the Student 
Activities Office (SAO), the Programming Council of the Student Activities Office (SAO), and the Taipei Economic 
and Cultural Office in Boston (TECO). Particular thanks must be given to Boston University Center for the Study of 
Asia (BUCSA), for its gifts of substantive faculty efforts and its generous financial contribution.  
 
Thanks must also be extended to the BU Student community and its alumni, all of whom share in our interactive 
and interdisciplinary vision for the BUCEA. Logistical support and student sponsorship have been provided to the 
conference via the Asian Studies Initiative at Boston University (ASIABU) and the Boston University Taiwanese 
Student Association (BUTSA). Technical support and webspace was provided to the conference by Scholarspen.com.  
 
The conference organizers would like to extend special thanks to our opening symposium panelists: Thomas Berger, 
Joseph Fewsmith, William Grimes, Jay Kim, and Robert Ross. Furthermore, we would like to thank our faculty 
contributors and panel chairs: Walter Connor, Julian Go, William Keylor, Eugenio Menegon, Robert Weller, Scott 
Whitaker, Min Ye, and Catherine Yeh. Additionally, we would like to specially thank Christian Estrella of the 
International Relations department for his unfailing administrative and logistical support. 
 
Finally, the conference organizers extend our thanks to this year’s BUCEA participants, whose significant academic 
contributions are the core of this conference. It is our genuine hope that you share in our deep enthusiasm for our 
chosen field of study and that you will find this conference to be not only productive but also an enjoyable 

endeavor.       
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